
1 

 
DATES TO 
REMEMBER: 

 
 

2016 

Wednesday March 2nd  
Tarago Swimming 
Carnival 
Wednesday March 9th 
School Council Meeting 
 
Thursday March 10th 
Tarago District Athletics 
 
Monday March 14th 
Labour Day Public Holiday 
 
Thursday 24th March 
Last Day Term 1 
 
Friday 25th March 
Good Fridayï Public 
Holiday 
 
Thursday 7th April 
Friday 8th April 
Saturday 9th April 
Sunday 10th April 
Farm World 
 
Monday April 11th 
Term 2 commences 
 
Friday April 12th 
School Photos 
 
 
Attachments: 

 

Yesterday DSPS had its annual House Sports Day, but this 

time at the Geoff Watt track, Warragul. There was much 

excitement, nerves & a little stress! However it was a 

fabulous day, with students displaying exemplary 

sportsmanship and athleticism. I was so impressed with the 

dedication and hard work of all the staff and the PFF, to 

ensure the day ran as smoothly as possible and I thank 

them immensely for it! Also thank you to all the parents 

and friends that came along to support their children and 

the school. Hopefully, all going to plan, the House winner 

and age group Champions will all be announced at next 

weekõs assembly, with results published in next weekõs 

newsletter. Keep your eyes peeled for photo displays 

around the school, once photos come in, and the current 

DSPS record holders ð many records were broken and new 

ones made yesterday! I trust the entire school community 

had a very enjoyable day, just like I did!  

Lawrence Phillips  

(P.E. Coordinator) 
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Principalõs Report 
Our New Chaplain 
The staff and students of DSPS would like to welcome Stephanie Van Wyk to our 
school community. Stephanie will be our school chaplain throughout 2016 and is 
available to assist students and families on Wednesdays and Fridays. 
 
ñHello to the Drouin South Primary School Community! My name is Stephanie Van 
Wyk and I am the new school chaplain. I am so excited to become part of this 
wonderful school community, working together to foster the potential and wellbeing 
of our students. I am looking forward to getting to know the fantastic students, 
families and staff that are part of this vibrant school. I will be available every 
Wednesday and Friday, please come and find me and have a chat! I look forward 
to meeting you all soon.ò -Stephanie Van Wyk. 
 
Athletics Sports Day 
Our Athletics Sports Day yesterday turned out to be a fantastic event.  It was the first time the whole 
school has participated in the event at the Geoff Watt Track in Warragul.  The venue provided a great 
space and good off-track facilities to enable all the events to be held in the one space on the one day.  
All the students did a great job in their events with the first and second place getters from the Years 3 to 
6 divisions being selected to participate in the District Athletics that will take place on 10th March. We 
saw quite a few school records broken on the day and some excellent participation throughout all the 
junior and senior events.  Thank you to all the parents who came along to support and help on the day.  
Well done to our PFF for running the canteen and to all staff for such a collaborative team effort to 
ensuring the day ran smoothly.  Special thanks to Mr Lawrence Phillips for his organisation and for his 
overall effort towards making this a terrific event.  A big well done to all the Drouin South PS kids for 
their participation! 
 
Divisional Swimming Carnival 
Well done to all of our students that swam at the Tarago Swimming Carnival at the Drouin Pool on 
Tuesday.  Congratulations to Hailey Shanks, Ella Johnstone, William Comber, Sharni Boote and Lauren 
Comber who have qualified for the Divisional Swimming carnival to be held at the Drouin Pool next 
Wednesday 2nd March. 
 
Thoughts to Elliott Family 
Our thoughts go out to the Elliott family whose home was destroyed by a fire this week.  I canôt imaging 
how difficult and upsetting it must be to go through this devastating experience.  We offer our support as 
a school community to Emma, Justin and family during this difficult time. 
 
School Council ElectionsðCall for NominationsðDue by Friday 4th March. 
Each year School Council Elections take place in Term 1 and the process must be completed by March 
31st. Terms of office are generally for a 2 year period except in the case of a back-fill. We have a 
number of positions becoming vacant on the Drouin South Primary School, School Council. 
The vacancies in each category are as follows: 

Nomination forms are available from the school office. Please contact me on 5627 6286 if you have any 
questions.  Nomination forms are due back to the school office by Friday 4th March. 
School Council meets approximately 8 times per year and is responsible for overseeing finance, policy 
and facilities and generally promoting the school within the school community. 

 

Michael SmithñPrincipal 

Parents: 4 DET Staff: 2 (1 x 12month) Community: 0 
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CRUNCHAS FOR SALE 
Crunchas and Zoopa Doopas will again be on sale for this 
year. They will be sold in the 5/6B room at 1:40pm each 
day. Crunchas are $1.20 and Zoopa Doopas are 50c.  

 

 

 

Thankyou to all the parents who helped with the canteen and sausage      

sizzle at yesterdayõs sports day. We successfully raised enough money to 

pay for the cost of the track and facilities. It was great to have your    

support!  
 

Farm World 2016 is fast approaching and next week an information 

sheet and volunteer form will be sent home with students. While Farm 

World in not until 7 -10th April we will need to gather volunteer      

numbers before the end of term. Please consider carefully if you can 

help with this very important fundraiser and return your forms as soon 

as possible. 

 

 

Thankyou to everyone who has placed an order for bulbs. Orders will be 

processed on Monday 29th February, so if there is anyone who would still 

like to order, please send to school Monday morning.  
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Grade 3/4B is focusing on the traits which make 

each person special. A particular ôBucket Fillingõ 

activity saw the students write, and present 

positive statements about what makes each other 

special. The receiving student could then include 

the statements in their bucket.  
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Miss Jenny incorporated the individual buckets 

into a wonderful whole class display; as it takes 

every personõs contribution for us to see the whole 

picture. Wendy McLean  
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5ƻƴƴŀ .ȅŜǊǎ ƛǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ мллƪƳ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ hȄŦŀƳ ¢ǊŀƛƭǿŀƭƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ 
нƴŘ ǝƳŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƘŜƭŘ уǘƘ-млǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ нлмсΦ Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΣ ƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǘŜŀƳ ƻŦ о 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ƎƻƛƴƎ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ Ψ²ŀƭƪ ǘƻ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜΩΣ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŀ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ 

Ϸмплл ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŘŀǘŜΦ 
Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ ŀǊŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀ DŀǊŀƎŜ {ŀƭŜΣ aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ ϧ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ /ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎΦ 
/ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ŜŦƻǊŜκ!ƊŜǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎŀǊŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ŎŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ōȅ  
/ŀǎŜȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǘŜŀƳΦ  wŜƎǳƭŀǊ /ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ .ŀǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ Ϸм ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ /ƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎ 

ŀǊŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ Ϸп 9ŀŎƘΦ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳǎ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ά²ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜέ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊƛǎŜΦ   
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ƻǊ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎǝƭƭ ƭƛƪŜ 
ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ƻǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ ǇǊƻŬƭŜ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ hȄŦŀƳ ¢ǊŀƛƭǿŀƭƪŜǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ ƘǧǇǎΥκκǘǊŀƛƭǿŀƭƪŜǊΦƻȄŦŀƳΦƻǊƎΦŀǳκƳŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜκ Σ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ 

CLb5 ! ¢9!a ŀƴŘ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ммтΦ 
 

                                                                                              

      

 

https://trailwalker.oxfam.org.au/melbourne/

